Montague Community Cable Inc.

April 24, 2002 Board of Directors Annual Meeting

Commenced 7:00PM

In Attendance: Board Members- President Mark Gregory, Treasurer Kat Hoyden, Clerk Michael Saari, Michael Muller, Michael Langknecht

Need- minutes changes and list of guests

Treasurer’s Report- There is currently $9,875.00 in MCCI’s checking account.  The mortgage with Greenfields Savings Bank is up to date.  MCCI is still waiting for a follow up report of its mortgage with CDC.  Funds to repair the MCCI Digital Still camera have been authorized.  The retainer for Atty., “Buzz” Eisenberg have been paid.

Executive Committee Report- Atty. Eisenberg attended GCTV’s April 22 Board Meeting notifying GCTV about the last franchise revenue payment that was diverted by person unknown at Montague Town Hall as per conversation with Atty. Dan Glanville at AT&T Broadband and that it has been determined by the Executive committee of MCCI that said payment is rightfully due to MCCI.  The franchise revenue payment, in question, is the sum of $16,303.  GCTV President, Richard Olson, will notify Atty. Eisenberg in two weeks on how they will proceed.

Staff Report from David Detmold- With much production assistance from Ed and Jeremy, the Police Chief O’Brien Hearings have been available for screening at Millers Falls, Turner Falls, and Montague Center libraries.  MCCI received a $500 grant from The Traprock Peace Center to produce 5 Video “Spots” promoting non-violence.  The first two episodes of a soap opera called “ALL My Villages” are still in production.  Interviews with Montague residents about the proposition to increase the number of selectmen from three to five have been compiled.  The MCCI Board has approved a Use Policy Guideline.

FCC Radio Update from Michael Saari- MCCI applied for a 100Watt Low Power FM Construction permit on June 15, 2001.  MCCI’s application is in Group 4.  The FCC has finished issuing construction permits for states in Group 3.  There are 10 states per group.  The FCC in writing will notify MCCI if its application has been accepted.  If a construction permit is granted to MCCI, MCCI will have 18 months to construct a radio station.

Brickhouse Update from Michael Langknecht- MCCI and The Brickhouse have been discussing shared use of the building at 24 Third St. Since both organizations provide artistic and social services to the community an arrangement that would consolidate both groups’ operations would be a benefit to both.  The building is currently owned by MCCI.  MCCI pays a mortgage of approximately $850/month.  In order to defray MCCI’s mortgage expense, MCCI has considered two options. One option would be to lease space to the Brickouse.  The other option would be to sell the building to the Brickhouse.  Neither option has been executed.  The Brichouse has hired Renaissance Builders to estimate the costs to make 24 Third St. ADA compliant and repairs and renovations.  Residents of have expressed concern for MCCI’s autonomy if the building was sold.  MCCI would make sure MCCI’s interests would be protected contractually if any such agreement would be made.

Bookkeeper’s Report-  it has been suggested that MCCI use expense sheets to track check transactions and to have I-9 Forms on file.  MCCi Board granted bookkeeper, Veronica, access to MCCI’s CPA Tom Fredricks.

Newspaper Business Plan from Arthur Evans-  To provide the Town of Montague another form of media, the co-founders of The Montague Reporter has asked for support from MCCI.  MCCI asked if the proposal could be tabled until the May 16, 2002 Board meeting.

Nominations- A motion was put on the table to postpone nominations and elections of new board members for May 16th, 2002 for the purpose of providing public notice and that copies of the bylaws, board member applications, and other related documents are sent to Town Meeting members as stated in our Bylaws.  Motion passed unanimously.

Other business- Ed Golrick, station member of MCTV, submitted to the MCCI Board a list of his accomplishments and suggestions for MCTV operations.  Ed expressed dissatisfaction for MCCI Key Policy, which bars persons under the age of 18 from MCTV premises without an adult MCCI staff member or board member.  MCCI has taken note of Ed Golricks exceptional technical assistance to MCTV, but for legal liability issues MCCI cannot allow minors to use the facilities at 24 Third St. alone.

A motion to adjourn was made and passed unanimously at 10PM.

Respectfully Submitted

Michael Saari

Clerk

